THE GREEN BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER

8/31/79

NO. 289

CALENDAR

September 1-3

Labor Day Weekend

September 7

German for Librarians

EXHIBITS

King North

"Devils in the Chapel"
(Student printing from eleven teaching presses, including King Library Press under Gay Reading-David Farrell, Director)

King South

Posters all around

Contributors: Alison Arnold, Phil Dare, Faith Harders, Rebekah Harleston, Barbara Galik, Larry Greenwood, Pat Lloyd, Linda Newman and Terry Warth (editor).

PUBLISHED WEEKLY AT THE MARGARET I. KING LIBRARY, UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY, LEXINGTON, KY. 40506

ABOUT THE LIBRARIES

ON THE MOVE

Once again the books in the stacks are on the move. Books in the Dewey classification are being compacted onto floors 3, 4 and 5 in the first addition and on levels G and H in the core stacks. When completed, 000's, 100's, 200's and part of the 300's will be housed on the third floor. Remaining 300's and all 400's, 500's and 600's will be located in the fourth floor addition. The Dewey sequence will go from the fourth floor into G level core stacks which contain 700's and the beginning of the 800's. The 800's will continue on the H level and into the fifth floor addition. The 900's will follow the 800's.

Books in the Library of Congress classification will be moved from the second floor addition into the core stacks. Library of Congress books will be located on levels C through F according to the following plan:

C level - A, Biography, B, C, D, and E,

D level - Fiction, F, G, H,

E level - J, K, L, M, N,

F level - P, Q, R, S, T, U, V

A sorting area housing all books that have been cleared but not shelved is located on the east side of B level core stacks. The sorting area is used for books in both Dewey decimal and Library of Congress classifications.

An Annex collection containing journal backfiles from branch libraries will be located in the second floor addition. This will eventually be a sizable collection housing several hundred journal titles and will be freely accessible to the public. Journals will be checked out through Circulation to faculty.

Questions concerning the status of the stack move or the situation on any stack level or classification number should be directed to Circulation at 7-3788.

FACULTY MEETING

The annual fall faculty meeting was held Friday, August 24 at Spindletop Hall. Following coffee and danish, a business meeting was conducted with Paul Willis presiding. Elections were held, the committees were announced and there were various reports, announcements and updates. Following lunch, the group reconvened for the afternoon program on occupational stress, conducted by Dr. Thomas Garrity from UK's Department of Behavioral Science and Department of Sociology. Dr. Garrity, in general, defined stress and gave examples of kinds of illnesses resulting from stress. He then focused in on occupational stress, which can be loosely defined as an inability to bring about stabilization in one's worklife. Some barriers to stabilization include unpredictability, change and work overload. The second part of the program dealt with methods of coping with stress, such as biofeedback and relaxation technique. The program was effectively interspersed with audio-visual materials which commented on or illustrated the lecture material.

ELECTION

Jan Knight was elected Faculty Secretary. Ellen Dahl was elected Faculty Representative to the Administrative Council.

LIBRARY FACULTY COMMITTEES, 1979-80

ART REVIEW: M. Davis*, B. Galik, G. Munoff. FUTURE OF THE CARD CATALOG: B. Baldini, C. Bott, J. Bryant, B. Clotfelter, M. Davis, S. Gilchrist, B. Grissom*, E. Smith, T. Waldhart. GALLERY SERIES: M. Davis, C. Hunt, S. Allen, C. McCann*. GREENBEAN EDITOR: T. Warth. INFORMATION COORDINATOR: P. Willis. KENTUCKY REVIEW EDITOR: M. Davis. OCCASIONAL PAPERS: V. Hall*, R. Harleston, E. Howard. PERSONNEL: N. Baker, T. Birdwhistell, M. Copeland, E. Evans, F. Harders*, L. Greenwood, B. James, G. Kennedy. PLANNING: R. Brown, J. Bryant, D. Farrell, C. Jones*, J. Knight, M. O'Brien, T. Powell, E. Pray. POLICY, GUIDELINES & RULES: Y. Chandler, P. Dare, K. Holden, N. Gibson, S. Leech*, A. Schaplowsky. PRESERVATION: J. Adams, B. Cooper, D. Farrell, C. Jones*, J. Knight, M. O'Brien, T. Powell, E. Pray. PROMOTION/TENURE: N. Baker (non-tenured), A. Dailey, E. Smith*, B. Marshall, J. Stith. SALARY REVIEW: B. Clotfelter*, B. Grissom, V. MacQuown. STAFF DEVELOPMENT: L. Barnett, K. Boewe, E. Dahl, V. Hall, B. Galik*, M. Moore, G. Webb. TRANSPORTATION: H. Gilbert, T. Keller, F. Kelley, R. Powell*, P. Thompson, M. Welch, J. Wiza.

*Chair

THANK YOU

A special thank you to the library staff members who conducted guided tours through the King labyrinth, August 27-31. Tour leaders were: John Bryant, Bess Clotfelter, Linda Newman, Emilie Smith, Chris Stewart, Gary Stottlemyer, Gerry Webb, and Mary Welch. Thank you again, Phil Dare.

SPEC KIT

The Reference Department has received a new SPEC Kit, #56, entitled, "External Communication." SPEC Kits are published by the Systems and Procedures Exchange Center of the Association of Research Libraries, and are available at the Reference Desk.

FACULTY AUTHORS

Dennis Dickinson is quoted at some length in <u>Library Resources & Technical Services</u>, Summer 1979, p. 224/5 on the topic of subject specialization in academic libraries.

Lois Chan's book, <u>Library of Congress Subject Headings</u>: <u>Principles and Applications</u>, received a glowing review in the same issue, p. 350/51.

100

UNIVERSITY RIDE SHARING PROGRAM

The Student Government is sponsoring a ride-sharing program for the University community. Hopefully this plan will save gas and wasted time hunting for parking spaces in an already tight parking situation. If interested, participation forms are available in Room 120, Student Center.

WELCOME BACK

Patricia Renfro, former head of the Reference Department, will work a few hours per week during 1979-80 to coordinate the activities of the Library Associates.

David Farrell handled this responsibility in the past. Mail or messages for Patricia should be given to Pat Lloyd in the Director's Office.

VACANCIES

TYPIST NEEDED: part time, temporary, hourly typist; schedule flexible (15-20 hours per week); \$3.50 per hour. If interested, see Pat Lloyd in the Director's Office.

LT IV - LAW, If interested see Faith Harders

OPPORTUNITIES FOR PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT

Staff Development Librarian, Columbia University. Application deadline November 30, 1979.